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Date: 7 June 2021 
Subj:   Report  
  
 
Activity: 

• This quarter’s issue of Northwind is coming together and will have several articles that 
should be of interest to readers. 

 
Positives: 

• CAPT Byrd will be contributing an article to the next issue of Northwind. 
 
Challenges: 

• Communication up from Division Staff Officers continues to be a challenge.  
 
Division Reports: 

• Div 1: There is a lot going on in Publications in Division 1 and the SO-PB is really doing a 
terrific job publishing a regular newsletter and keeping FSOs-PB informed of important 
items.  

• Div 3: No report submitted 
• Div 4: No report submitted 
• Div 5: No report submitted 
• Div 6: No report submitted; No SO-PB in office 
• Div 7: No report submitted 
• Div 8: No report submitted; No SO-PB in office 
• Div 10: No report submitted; No SO-PB in office 
• Div 11: No report submitted; No SO-PB in office 
• Div 12: No report submitted; No SO-PB in office 

 


